Mass Transit and Highway Advisory Commission

Minutes of the Meeting – September 26, 2023

South Windsor Town Hall

In Attendance: Sue Larsen, Herb Asplund, Terry Hart, Jim Macpherson, David Basile

The meeting was opened by David Basile due to the absence of Katren Wagner

The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all.

The minutes were approved with Sue Larsen abstaining.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

Grants - No update

Multi Town proposals – No update. Jim Macpherson said he was still exploring the option of 2–3 town project.

Trolley – No update

Bus Shelters – We will get an update when Karen Wagner is able to return.

Fed Ex – Herb Asplund would like this to be dropped from old business. Nothing is happening because Fed Ex hasn't responded and if anything does happen, it can be added as new business. We all agreed.

Commission Liaison – Erica Evans was not in attendance.

Other Business - None

## **NEW BUSINESS**

David Basile reported that Karen Wagner had emailed several events for the month of September: Hartford Critical Mass Meeting- Sept. 17, CT Bus Riders Conference – Sept. 26<sup>th</sup> and Park Street Walk Audit – Sept. 12.

Other New Business - None

The next meeting will be October 24th at 7:00 pm

The meeting was adjourned at 7:16 pm

Sue Larsen

Member of the Mass Transit and Highway Advisory Board

